
 

KEY DATES 2022 

 

SEPTEMBER 

Thur & Fri 8-9 - Vic State School Spec 

         Rehearsal 9am-5pm 

Sat 10th -  Vic State School Spec 

                    Performance 

Mon 12 - Wed 14 - Gr 3/4 Camp 

Wed 14 - Healesville Sanctuary  

         Prep Excursion 
Fri 16th -  End of Term 3 

                 (2.30pm Dismissal) 
 

OCTOBER 

Mon 3 - Term 4 Commences 

Wed 5 - Division Athletics 

Wed 5 - Hairspray Excursion 

    (Choir/Theatre Club) 

Tues 11 - Fire Ed - Preps 

Wed 12 -  Girl’s Hooptime -  all star team 

Wed 19 - Fire Ed - Preps 
Mon 24 - MPS Art Show 5.30-7.30pm 

Fri 28 -  Grade 2 Sleepover 
Mon 31 - CURRICULUM DAY 

 

Thursday  8th September 2022        TERM 3 WEEK 9 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2022 
Term 1:        31 January – 8 April 

Term 2:       26 April – 24 June 

Term 3:       11 July – 16 September 

Term 4:       3 October – 20 December 
 

CURRIC. & PROF. PRAC. DAYS 2022  

Mon Oct 31st & Wed Dec 14th  
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2022 
Tue, 1 Nov 2022   Melbourne Cup 

 

TIMETABLE 

Commence 8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

  9am 2nd Bell  

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
  

NAPLAN 

The 2022 NAPLAN results are in and there are many positives for our 

students. Reading remains the key focus for MPS, with 100% of Year 3 

students and 91% of Year 5 students at or above the National Minimum 

Standard (excluding students who are exempt). Of those students, a 

whopping 70% of Year 3’s were assessed to be working in or above the top 

two NAPLAN bands. Results were similar for numeracy, with 98% of Year 

3’s and 94% of Year 5’s at or above the standard. Another boost for the Year 

3’s, as they have absolutely dominated writing, with 73% of our students 

achieving results in the top 2 bands. This is 21% higher than the state average 

and 11% higher than schools with a similar socio-economic profile to ours!!! 

Unfortunately we do not have any growth data to share this year, as the Year 

5’s did not do the NAPLAN in 2020 due to the pandemic. 

Next term, our staff will break down the data, look at areas where we didn’t 

achieve the exceptional results that we expect and then reflect on our practice 

to ensure we continue to improve.  Our goal remains to help our students 

achieve the best possible learning outcomes through consistency of practice 

and continuous improvement in how we teach every child. As with all 

things, Covid has brought inconsistency and there is no doubt that we have 

seen this in the 2021 NAPLAN results, with some areas not quite as high as 

we would like, but rest assured the results overall remain positive. 
 

In the meantime, I would remind all students and families that reading is the 

key to a great education. Reading every day, be that before bed or for some 

down time, makes an enormous difference to student outcomes. Reading 

doesn’t need to occur in large blocks, 5 minutes three times a day can be the 

difference between a good result and a great result. Of course, as I’ve stated 

before, we know that research tells us that if a child reads for over an hour a 

day, on average they achieve in the 98th percentile. Reward for effort! 
 

Finally, I would remind all families of children who are receiving their 

results, to consider the positives of your child’s achievements first and 

foremost. It is a snapshot in time and it has been well publicised that Covid 

was likely to have had a major impact. 

 

Remote Learning 

As of next week, teachers will be scaling back our remote learning platform. 

There will still be resources available, however the fuller planning 

documentation will no longer be updated weekly. This has been a significant 

additional load on our teaching staff and I thank them for their efforts. 

Should your child be away for a prolonged period of time, please liaise 

directly with their classroom teachers for support. 

Step Into Prep - Prep Transition 
Wed 19th October - 9.15-10am 

Wed 26th October - 9.15-10am 

Wed 9th November - 9.15-10am 

Wed 16th November - 9.15-10am 

Wed 30th Nov. Parent Info Evening  

- 6.30-7.30pm 
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Step Into Prep 

The Step Into Prep transition program commences next term. We look forward to welcoming our newest students into 

the school to help them settle into their new surroundings. 
 

The following dates are set, with each session running from 9.15 to 10.00 am: 

Wednesday 19th October 

Wednesday 26th October 

Wednesday 9th November 

Wednesday 16th November 
 

Parent Information night is Wednesday 30th November, 6.30 – 7.30pm. Families will be informed of their child’s 2023 

class and teacher at this time. In addition, families will be provided an overview of what their child can expect next year 

and tips as to how to prepare your child for the year ahead. 
 

3/4 Covered Outdoor Learning Area 

Over the holidays, we expect to see our new COLA constructed outside 3/4M & 3/4L. This new learning space will enable 

the middle school students to be able to work outdoors on various tasks, making the most of the warmer months ahead. 

The covered space will be just over 80 square metres and will compliment the existing 5/6 COLA, PE covered space and 

the shaded quiet area outside 3/4S. Most of the project has been pre-fabricated, so it should only take a few days to put 

the pieces together. I’m sure the 3/4 students will make the most of it next term. 
 

2024 Enrolments 

As previously mentioned, the school is now at capacity and has commenced capping future enrolments at 66 from this 

year onwards. Having finalised 2023 enrolments, we are now in a position to begin accepting 2024 prep enrolments.  Like 

this year, families of in-zone and sibling claims will be notified of a confirmed place as soon as we can process them, 

whilst out of zone applications will be confirmed in Term 3 2023. It would be extremely helpful if current families could 

send in their enrolment applications for siblings as soon as possible, so that we can better identify how many spaces we 

have available for new families. 
 

Year 3 & 4 Camp 

As we look forward to next week’s camp, I would like to wish students and staff alike a safe, challenging and enjoyable 3 

days at Oasis. After all of the challenges of the last two years or so, it will be great to see our kids step out of their 

comfort zones and experience a different perspective. The camp will allow students to discover new strengths and 

interests and perhaps even see each other in a different light. Camps are often a time where new friendships are made 

and confidence is built and I hope that this is true for all of our students next week. 
 

Year 5 & 6 Camp 

Whilst still a while away, November will be here before we know it. Please contact your child’s teacher if you have any 

questions regarding the camp. 
 

School Holidays 

The end of term is upon us. A reminder that students will be dismissed at 2:30pm on Friday September 16th. It would be 

appreciated if parents could make appropriate arrangements for the collection of their children. For parents who cannot 

attend by 2:30pm, please make arrangements with Camp Australia for the supervision of your children.  
 

Finally, I received some feedback recently where it was noted that I had not been outside in the afternoons as often as 

usual. I acknowledge that this has certainly been the case this winter. For the most part it has been on the basis of 

doctor’s orders, following surgery in late term 1 and then Covid/Bronchitis earlier this term. Rest assured though, my 

door is always open for any parent or student who would like to chat and as the weather warms up, I’m sure you will be 

seeing more of me come the end of the day. 
 

In the meantime, enjoy the down time should you be lucky enough to be having a break yourselves. Feel free to visit the 

school and use our facilities over the holidays and if you do notice any suspicious activity, please call 000. 
 

Charles Spicer 
Principal 
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Wow!!! 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the families who have so far given donations for our Art Show 
Raffle.  There are some fantastic prizes to be won! 

Donations are still being collected and if you would like to contribute, it’s not too late!  Bring them to the school 
office and place them in the red tub.   

These items could include: 

• Art kits 

• Craft kits 

• Coloured pencils 

• Stationery packs or pens 

• Paints 

• Art dry clay packets 

• Sharpies 

• Colouring books 

Mulgrave Primary School 
 

Art Show!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The students and teachers have been busily working behind the scenes in preparation for the MPS Art Show on 
Monday 24th October 2022, 5.30 – 7.30pm. 
 
Apart from the Art Show exhibition and fun activities, there will be stalls where food will be sold including: 
 

• Sausage sizzle 

• Soft drinks 

• Icy-poles 

• Chocolates 
 
Special events such as these could not be possible without the support of our amazing parent community. 
 
If you are available to help on the night, please click on the link below and sign up to volunteer. 
We look forward to seeing you all at this event. 
 
Warm Regards, 
 
Daniela Pejic & Nicola Weerakoon 
 
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/704731602364144065/false#/invitation 
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Class 

 

Name 

 

Reason 

6G Brodie S For demonstrating his inferring skills when creating an elaborated response. Well done Brodie! 

6J Clarissa R For her awesome mathematical work planning an overseas holiday! 

6T The Whole  
Class 

For being simply awesome this week when faced with disruption. They didn't skip a beat and worked 
brilliantly. 

5H Aadam N For always doing his best in class. Your attention to detail is great to see! 

5N Jovana D 
Cilicia O 

For always sharing your ideas in class discussions and being a wonderful helper with maths equipment. 
For consistently demonstrating kindness towards others and participating in class activities with 
enthusiasm. 

3/4K Ava B For consistently demonstrating the qualities of friendship and the willingness to help others. Well done! 

3/4K Harrison M For consistently demonstrating respect, a can-do attitude and being a great team member in the class. 

3/4C Eliza M 
  
 Onella F 

For always showing respect for yourself and others, even when you are beating Mrs MacPhie in a maths 
fluency game. Keep up the Fantastic work! 
For always being motivated with every task in class. Well done Onella. 

3/4M Luke B For showing an improved effort when writing his information report about Polar Bears. Great work Luke, 
for taking on feedback and including descriptive words in well organised paragraphs. Keep it up! 

3/4L Mason A 
 
Arban H 
  

For completing all aspects of his graphing project to a very high standard. Great Job Mason. Keep up the 
good work! 
For putting in a huge effort and producing a very detailed and well written Information Report on Polar 
Bears. Keep up the great work Arban! 

3/4S Evan K For working really hard on his polar bear information report and creating some excellent sentences! 

2B Fletcher H 
Elsie H 

For doing a wonderful job researching the platypus and sharing his knowledge with others. Keep it up! 
For writing a wonderful information report on the emu. Looking forward to your PowerPoint 
presentation. Well done! 

2E Cohen S For his focused attention while writing his information report, keep up the great work! 

2L Moriah G For using her synthesizing skills to take on new understandings when reading. 

2M Aleseia R 
 
Audrey H 

For consistently demonstrating the Mulgrave Primary School Values, and a willingness to always help 
others. Great work Aleseia! 
For demonstrating fantastic  teamwork skills with her peers when giving and taking directions. Great 
work Audrey! 

1M Tyler W For demonstrating teamwork and cooperation with his classmates. Keep it up Tyler! 

1P Jordan W For writing an amazing information report on echidnas. Well done Jordan! 

1E Melody J For working extra hard to add detail to her treasure map in maths. Keep up the amazing work! 

Prep K Sarah Z 
Callum T  

For being a respectful and kind member of Prep K.  Well done Sarah! 
For your improved listening skills and for being on task in Maths.  Good job Callum! 

Prep C Frankie G 
 Sienna S 

For her amazing sounding out when writing. Keep up the super work Frankie! 
 For having a go at new things and giving her best effort. Well done Sienna! 

Prep H Wrishaen P For working exceptionally hard in all lessons and being a helpful class member! Page 5 
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Junior 

 
Middle 

 
Senior 

Art Lenna S - PK 
 
For always following the 5 Ls in 
the art room, displaying 
excellent listening skills and for 
working hard on your koala art 
project. Fabulous work Lenna! 

Natalia L 3/4M 
 
For participating  enthusiastically 
on her art projects and for always 
willing to help with jobs in the art 
room. Keep it up Natalia! 

Siena G- 5H 
 
For persistently putting in 
100% effort into her art 
projects and showing a high 
standard of results. Your 
'spotty bobble head dog' 
sculpture is an example of the 
hard work you put in. Keep it 
up!! 

PE Attikos H– Prep C 

For always giving 100%, and 
having a laugh when things don’t 
always turn out the desired way in 
the games we have played. It’s 
always great to see the smile on 
your face as you participate in PE. 

Josh W- 3/4M 
 
For an amazing attitude, effort and 
sportspersonship at District Athletics, 
you represented yourself and the 
school amazingly. You should be very 
proud. 

Well Done! 

Samadhi- 6G 
 
For an amazing attitude, effort 
and sportspersonship at District 
Athletics, you represented 
yourself and the school 
amazingly , you should be very 
proud. 

Well Done! 

  
  

Performing 
Arts 

Indi B - 2M 
  
For demonstrating your 
brilliant acting skills during the 
filming of Goldilocks and the 
Three Bears. Keep up the 
amazing work. 

Liam C - 3/4S 
  
For working really hard on learning 
the choreography to our musical 
theatre song and singing 
beautifully as you dance. What a 
fantastic effort. 

Joseph M - 5H 
  
For your enthusiastic and 
mature approach to your 
media arts passion project 
and for being a great team 
player. 

Science Ritvi B - PC 
  
For your excellent efforts while 
learning about animal features 
and your general eagerness to 
learn more about the world 
around us. Well done Ritvi! 

Sethu R - 3/4S 
  
For always being an active 
participant in class and working 
really well while we have been 
looking at gravity and friction. 
Great work Sethu! 

James M -  Grade 5 
  
For your awesome work while 
we have started looking at 
animal adaptations and 
designing a research station 
idea to study them. Nicely 
done James! 

Spanish Attikos H - PC 
  
For his active participation in 
our Spanish lessons and 
confidently trying to say 
complete phrases when doing 
our speaking activities. 

Sean D - 3/4L 
  
For his positive attitude towards 
learning new words and phrases 
and using these confidently in all 
lessons. 
  

Fouad El-J - 6J 
  
For his outstanding written 
work on the athlete and his 
active participation during 
speaking activities in class, 
always giving it a go and 
trying to say the new words 
and phrases. 
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Wishing our Victorian State Schools Spectacular mass 
choir and mass dance cast all the best for their 
rehearsals and performances over the next few days.  
 
All of your hard work this year has paid off and we can't 
wait to see you on the TV in December. 
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Giving kids social scripts 

Recently, I heard my adult daughter rebuke a male friend who told her that she’d lost 
weight. 

“You just can’t say that,” remarked my daughter. 

Realising his mistake this young man said, “Okay. Sorry. What should I say instead?” 

“Tell me I look healthy.” 

“Hey, you look really healthy!” 

“That’s better,” remarked my daughter, who has clearly inherited an assertiveness gene 
from her mother. 

This young man was well intentioned but his scripting was askew. He knew that a male 
complimenting a female about losing weight maybe no compliment at all, however he 
didn’t know what else to say. My daughter gave him a new script, which he can use in 
similar situations in the future. 

This scenario is relevant to parenting. At Parenting Ideas we always encourage parents 
to look for opportunities to give their kids social scripts so they can express themselves 
appropriately and effectively in different situations. 

Benefits of social scripting for kids 

Social scripting achieves the parenting trifecta. Giving kids scripts can help them stay 
safe, become social and importantly, become independent. 

The job of parents is to wean kids off them, and social scripting is a big part of this 
process. Here are some ideas to get you started: 

1. Asking a teacher for help or assistance 
Kids often coerce parents to do their bidding with teachers, coaches, siblings and 
other adults. It’s easy to pick up the phone and arrange to meet a teacher or go 
into your child’s room and ask for something on behalf of your child. Take a 
different approach.  

“Choose a time when your teacher is free, and then ask her if you can sit at the 
front of the classroom. You could say….”  
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2. Entering a game at school Many kids struggle to enter into a game or activity at 
school, so they sit on the sidelines and miss out. Social scripting involves timing, 
not just the words to use. Consider coaching a child about how he or she may 
approach a situation. Suggest that he or she looks for someone they know, and 
waits for a lull in the game before asking. 

3. Telling a sibling to stop annoying them “Jessica, please stop flicking the ruler 
while I’m watching TV. I find it annoying.” This may work. If not, this child could 
try, “Jessica, could you flick your ruler elsewhere.” It may work. It may not. But 
it’s infinitely better than yelling, “Jessica, DOOOONNNN’TTTT!!!!” Give kids the 
scripts they need to help them negotiate their sibling relationships. 

4. Saying no to a friend without losing face Research shows that many 
teenagers struggle with peer pressure because they don’t know how to say no in a 
way that maintains their status. One strategy is to use an excuse rather than say 
give an outright no. “I don’t want to drink tonight because I’ve got football training 
in the morning.” 

5. Expressing their emotions Both genders can struggle to express their feelings, 
particularly if they haven’t been taught the words to use at home. Recently, I saw 
a mother prompt her three year old when he was clearly annoyed. “Are you 
frustrated Maxie?” “Yes, I fusttated!!” “Would you like a hug? “Yessss!” 

 
You’re never too young or too old to be hugged. Just as you’re never too young or too 
old to receive a social script from a well-meaning friend or parent. 
 
 

Michael Grose 

Michael Grose, founder of Parenting Ideas, is one of Australia’s leading parenting 
educators. He’s the author of 10 books for parents including Thriving! and the best-selling 
Why First Borns Rule the World and Last Borns Want to Change It, and his latest release 
Spoonfed Generation: How to raise independent children. 
 
I wish everyone a lovely break! 
 

Ali 
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LOCATED AT MULGRAVE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

GROUNDS EVERY SUNDAY 8.00AM to 1.00PM 

https://www.facebook.com/mulgravefarmersmarket/ 
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